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Bancroft Neighborhood Association
October 2009 – Board Meeting Minutes

Meeting Date: Thursday, October 8, 2009
At Bethel Church
Present:
Matthew Aires, Neal Baxter, Jodi Fenlon, Celia Kutz, Jacque Passow, Mike Simons

Absent:  
Emmett Bryant, Mandy Ellerton, Holly Hinman, Ep Law, Chris Little, George Moore, Rebecca Rayman, Daniel Rauchman, Julie Zamora 
********************************************************
The meeting was called to order by Jacque Passow at 7:08 p.m.  Jacque also took minutes.  
Façade Improvement:

Celia gave an update on the Façade Improvement grant to identify the businesses that have been approved for loans and the businesses that are in the process of getting their loans approved by the Façade Improvement Design Approval Committee.  Celia has submitted the application for a second round of Façade Improvement funding.

September 2009 Minutes:

MOTION to approve the September 2009 Minutes; seconded and passed.  
Treasurer’s Report:

Mike Simons gave the August 2009 Treasurer’s report.

MOTION by Neal Baxter to approve the August 2009 Treasurer’s report; seconded by Jodi Fenlon; Motion passed.  

Mine Simons gave the September 2009 Treasurer’s report.
MOTION by to approve the September 2009 Treasurer’s report; seconded and passed.  

NRP Report:

Jacque Passow gave an update re the ongoing NRP contract and budgeting work with the bookkeeper Betsy Raasch-Gilman; Betsy’s work continues; the first submissions have been made and a meeting is planned with our NRP representative Peg Mountain, Betsy and Jacque to continue developing the income portion for the BNA’s budget and to identify recommendations for Plan Modifications to be made at the Annual Meeting.  
“Slow Down” Signs:

Jodi Fenlon presented the idea of creating signs that identify the neighborhood and communicate the “slow down” message.  Celia has obtained bids from printers and if we approve the signs, we could have 250 for the annual meeting to offer to residents for a $5.00 donation.  Because we did not have a quorum to vote on this decision, it was agreed that we would send an email to the full BNA board with a request for an email vote.  
Personnel Committee:

Jacque Passow reported that Celia will complete an annual self-review; the Personnel Committee will meet to complete an annual performance review and make a recommendation for wage change; Jacque will meet with Celia to discuss the review.  I was discussed that it may be necessary to call an emergency meeting to approve a wage change if one is recommended.  
Celia Leave of Absence & Training Request:

Celia brought a proposal requesting a leave of absence for December and January; and for financial contribution toward a Spanish immersion program.  The discussion included acknowledgment of the increased need for Spanish language skills to enable us to connect with residents and business owners and we discussed a number of options for financially contributing to the Spanish course.  Because there was not a quorum, we could not vote on this request and it decided that Jacque would submit an email vote to the full board with the questions, 1) do we grant the leave of absence; and 2) do we contribute to the course and if so, how much.  
Meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.  

/

Respectfully submitted, 

Jacque Passow, Vice President
